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Upcoming Events 
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Coming together is a beginning... 
Keeping together is progress... 
Working together is a success. 

 

- from John Magri,  
 

Teamwork splits the responsibility 
and multiples the success. - Amanda, 

Newsletter Publisher 

Lexington Elks 
959 Waltham 
Street 
Lexington, MA 
02421 
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The Voice of the Massachusetts Locksmith Association 

Next 

Meeting 

February 11  
7.00 pm 

February’s Tech Session is: 

This month we are going to try something new 

as it hasn't been done before. We are going to do a: 

"Member Tech Tip Share" Members will be able to share 

Tech Tips they have come across and ask also what should 

be done in particular situations. 
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Regular Meeting Minutes    
Continue to pg 6 

 The first General Meeting of the year for MLA was held on Wednesday, January 14, 2015 at 

the Lexington Elks Lodge. The meeting started at 7PM. John Hemmingway from Schlage Residen-

tial and Steve Monroe from Allegion both made presentations.  

 

 Products covered were Schlage J Series Grade 3 residential knob and lever locksets 

(Dexter), Schlage F Series Grade 2 knob and lever locksets the Schlage Decorative 

Collection and Schlage electronic keypad locks and electronic locks with built in alarm technology 

that when coupled with WIFI allow the residential user to check in on their home automated alarm 

system via internet connection (ADT, WINK, Staples Connect, etc.).  

 

 Booklets describing the above lock systems were handed out as well as a Schlage Residen-

tial price book.  John, Steve and Commonwealth Lock generously donated raffle prizes for the eve-

ning raffle After the above presentation there was a brief recess. The General Meeting of MLA was 

brought to order.  

 

 Secretary Darcy read a synopsis of goals achieved and events held by MLA in 2014 which he 

added to the minutes of the January 2015 Executive Board meeting which is printed above .  

 

 Treasurers Report - Treasurer Kenny Beltram – All MLA finances are in good shape. 



Massachusetts Locksmiths Association 

Robert’s Rules of Order 

What Is Parliamentary Procedure? 

It is a set of rules for conduct at meetings that allows everyone to be heard and to make decisions without 
confusion. 

Why is Parliamentary Procedure Important? 

Because it's a time tested method of conducting business at meetings and public gatherings. It can be 
adapted to fit the needs of any organization like ours. Today, Robert's Rules of Order newly revised is the 
basic handbook of operation for most clubs, organizations and other groups. So it's important that everyone 
know these basic rules! 

Now that the Association has gone digital with notifying our members, we can speed up the process of discussing 
new topics and voting on them. Before we would have to wait a month so it could be published in the newsletter, 
now members will be able to submit Motions, Discussion Topics, and Petitions to Address the Body before the 
Regular Meetings so discussion and a vote can take place at the meeting. Motions, Topics, and Petitions must be 
made no later then the day before a Regular Meeting. They will then be moved into an area on our agenda and 
discussed at which point. Below is our fixed order of business. Motions, Topics, and Petitions will be discussed 
when we reach the order or business in which it regards to. 

1 – Call to Order 

2 – Salute to Flag 

3 – Reading of Executive Board Minutes 

4 – Treasures 

5 – Membership  

6 – Hallmark 

7 – Newsletter 

8 – Program 

9 – Promotional & Public Relations 

10 – Licensure 

11 – Archives & Database 

12 – Mini-show & Yankee 

13 – BBQ & Christmas Party 

14 – Website 

15 – Unfinished & Tabled Business 

16 – Announcements 

17 – Adjournment  

New Business has been replaced by Motions, Discussion Topics, and Petitions to Address the Body. This will allow 
for smoother flow of meetings and for open discussion by all members.   

Please go to the following Web Address for expanded information on speaking and voting as it related to Robert’s 
Rules. We will be using these moving forward starting in February.  

http://www.robertsrules.org/rulesintroprint.htm 

To be added to the Meeting Agenda, please e-mail or call no later then  

3:00pm the day before a regular meeting 

dj@dabbslock.com -  - 617.771.3526 



Please See Roger Alessandro 

For  
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Jesse Minghella from Dartmouth, Ma, working at UMass Dartmouth is applying for regular membership. 

Michael P. Stearns from Three Rivers, Ma, working at Home Depot, applying for Apprentice Membership. 

Executive Meeting Minuets Continue to page 5 

 The first Executive Board Meeting of the Massachusetts Locksmiths Association for 2015 was held at 
7PM on Monday, January 12, 2015 at Bertuccis Restaurant, Medford, MA... Present at the meeting was MLA 
President DJ Dabenigno , Vice President Mike Kippenberger , Treasurer Kenny Beltram , Membership Chair-
man Carl Feinberg , Mini Show Chairman Jacob Feinberg , Licensure  Committee Chairman John Casey Sgt. 
at Arms Chuck Viola and Secretary Fred Darcy .  
 
 Prior to the start of the meeting, President Dabenigno handed out the new 2015 MLA membership 
cards to those present. The new card has a member photo, member number, company name and I.D. expi-
ration date. The new card also has been punched to allow the attachment of a clip (provided) so that the 
member can clip the I.D. to outer clothing for identification purposes.  
 
 The following is a synopsis of MLA achievements for 2014 prepared by Secretary Fred Darcy and 
read by President Dabenigno at the Executive Board Meeting.  The Massachusetts Locksmiths Association 
Christmas Party was held on Wednesday, December 10, 2014 at the Lexington Elks Lodge, Lexington, MA... 
This was the last gathering of MLA members for 2014. 
 
 Under the leadership of President DJ Dabenigno and Vice President Mike Kippenberger    
The MLA has a very successful year in which many goals and objectives which were presented by DJ were 
met. They are as follows.  
 
 New MLA interactive website with mapping of locksmith shop locations by city. Members are able to 
showcase their businesses through photographs and descriptions of their businesses. Members of the gen-
eral public are able to utilize the mapping to find a locksmith member in their area. Members of MLA can in-
teract on the website to buy or sell equipment, etc...   
 
  New photo I.D. printing program with state of the art printing equipment. Each member I.D. will be 
updated annually; color coded and will have a clip so that the I.D. can be worn on an outer garment.   
 

Membership 



  New revised MLA logo vehicle and shop stickers, thanks to the efforts of President Dabenigno and Rick 
Weisse.  
 
 MLA Past Presidents Plaque was updated and displayed at the 2014 Yankee Convention  
To honor the dedication and commitment of MLA Past Presidents. President Dabenigno contacted John Casey 
who did a great job in updating the plaque.  
 
 A Computer presentation of MLA displayed at the 2014 Yankee Convention showcasing member’s busi-
ness photos of their shops and vehicles, historical photographs of MLA events and ads from MLA distributors 
and manufacturers who have supported MLA. 
 
 A successful MLA newsletter filled with MLA information from the monthly Executive Board Meetings and 
MLA General Meetings as well as information on upcoming events. Sponsor distributors and manufacturers are 
able to advertise their products directly to locksmiths through the newsletter.  
 
  A successful MLA Toys for Tots Drive for needy children. MLA members showed their generosity in do-
nating Christmas toys for this worthwhile event.  
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TOLL FREE: 877-477-

5625 

LOCAL: 860-286-7886 

FAX: 860-296-9201 

390 Ledyard St. Hart-

ford, Ct  

Continued from page 4 
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 Membership Report - Membership Chairman Carl Feinberg reports that Jesse Minghella is 

seeking full time membership. Jesse is employed by UMass Dartmouth as a Locksmith and has 

worked at his families business - P&M Lock of Woburn, MA.  

 

  Under Hallmark – Carl Feinberg reports that Longtime MLA member Hank Brunelle passed 

away. DJ Dabenigno represented MLA at the funeral services.  

 

 Under Newsletter – Carl Feinberg reports that all is going well. 

 Promotional Committee – DJ Dabenigno reports that the MLA Toys for Tots campaign was 

very successful and that there was over 120 toys collected at the MLA Christmas Party. There has 

been a positive response to the collection on social media sites. MA State Police had over 640 like 

FYI 

Found this on the mass Gov. website:  

http://www.mass.gov/dor/individuals/
taxpayer-help-and-resources/tax-
guides/salesuse-tax-guide.html#home 

Exempt items 

Commercial gun safes and trigger 

lock devices 

Continue from page 2    Continue to page 8  
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 A new MLA group photo was taken at the annual BBQ (2014) which was also very successful. A 
very successful MLA Mini Show was held in 2014. Great job by Jacob Feinberg.  A very successful and well 
attended 2014 MLA Christmas Party. President Dabenigno worked on putting together an MLA Honor 
Guard to attend services for our departed members. He attended services in 2014 to show respect to the 
families of our departed members.  
 
 President Dabenigno met with and brought before MLA membership Cosmo Macero of O’Neil and 
Associates which is a public relations firm to assist MLA and its membership in promoting the honesty, in-
tegrity, training and standards of our membership. 
 
 Treasurer Kenny Beltram did a great job in keeping the finances of MLA in Order.  
 
 Mario Lituri and Carl Feinberg where very helpful in giving guidance and advise on the many matters 
discussed by the Executive Board. The MLA Executive Board was able to interact in a professional and con-
genial manner, deliberating on many issues which came before it. 
 
 Many thanks go out to our membership, our distributors and manufacturers who all played a role in 
making 2014 a great year for MLA.    
 
 Treasurer Kenny Beltram gave a report on the finances of MLA and thoroughly reviewed all items of 
the budget. Treasurer Beltram requested the purchase of a computer through MLA to assist him in the main-
taining and preparation of MLA financial affairs. Members present at the Executive Board meeting may ap-
prove a purchase based on cost. Treasurer Beltram will price out computer and get back to the E–Board 
with cost.  .  
 Membership Chairman Carl Feinberg reports that he is still waiting to hear from individuals who 
have filled out MLA applications but have not paid fees for same. 
 

Continued to page 9 
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on Facebook.  DJ also thanked Mike Kippenberger Jr. for bringing forward the idea of the Toys for 

Tots collection. DJ stated that he would like to make this collection an annual event. 

 

 Licensure Committee – Chairman John Casey is working on a Consumer Protection Bill with 

Joe Demers (legislative) and State Representative Matt Dwyer. John Emphasized that if such legis-

lation comes to fruition that the full and unwavering support of the bill would be essential by all in the 

locksmith industry. 

 

 Under Archives – Database, Mario Lituri reports that he is still going through large volumes of 

material collected over the years. He requested the purchase of a shredder to get rid of unwanted 

material.  

 

 Under Mini Show – Chairman Jacob Feinberg reports that the 2015 Mini Show will be held on 

April 8, 2015. There are over 30 vendors already signed up for the event. Door prizes will be stag-

gered throughout the evening. Vendors will also be able to sell (cash and carry) items from their re-

spective tables. Doors will open at 6:30 PM.  

 

 Under Flea Market – John Casey reports that the Locksmith Flea Market for 2015 will be held 

at the Woburn Sons of Italy Hall, 168 Lexington Street, Woburn, MA on April 19, 2015. The vendor 

cutoff date for the event will be April 1, 2015. More information on the event can be found at lock-

smithfleamarket.com... Flyers will also be mailed out for the event.  

 

 BBQ – Christmas Party – DJ reports that all went well at both events. 

Website – DJ reports all is well. There has been positive feedback from consumers. Consumer Alert 

page was added with the assistance of John Casey.  Please note that all members who have re-

newed their membership will receive a new log in card along with their new membership card.  

  

Under Old Business – Nothing new to report.  

 

 Under New Business – President Dabenigno wants a review of the MLA by Laws. He stated 

that the By Laws should be periodically reviewed. DJ also reports that Roberts Rules of Order will be 

followed in future MLA General Meetings.  

 

DJ, Tom, John Casey & Mike Turmel all won door prizes at the end of the meeting.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:33 PM  

 

Respectfully Submitted       Fred Darcy, RL, Secretary, MLA      
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 Under Hallmark, Carl Feinberg reports that longtime MLA member Henry Brunell passed away. President 
Dabenigno reported that he had been contacted by the Brunell family and that he attended the services. 
 
 Under Program, President Dabenigno reports that John Hemmingway of Schlage Residential will be giving 
a presentation at the MLA General Meeting, Wednesday, January 14, 2015.  
 
 Under Licensure Committee, Licensure Committee Chairman John Casey informed the E Board of situa-
tion relative to advertising issues with Yelp, Verizon, etc. 
 
 Nothing to report under Archives.  
 
 Under Mini Show, Jacob Feinberg reports that the Mini Show will be in April, 2015. MLA Member display 
tables will cost $175.00, $200.00 for non members. Doors will open at 6:30 PM to allow distributors time to set up. 
Giveaway items will be staggered throughout the evening. MLA members will receive a blue and a red raffle ticket 
and non MLA members will receive a red ticket. There will be a cash bar. MLA will provide coffee, food, etc... Carl 
Feinberg will pick up eating utensils, napkins, gold 
Table cloths, etc... 
 
 Jacob Feinberg read concerns that Denise Feinberg has relative to the Mini Show raffle, etc... Discussion 
was held regarding those issues raised.  .  
 
 President Dabenigno will be able to take payments by credit card on location 
 (Square terminal) at the Mini Show.   
 
 Under Flea Market, John Casey reports that he has already spoken with representatives of the Woburn 
Sons of Italy to set a date for the MLA Locksmith Flea Market.  
 
 Under Yankee Convention, President Dabenigno will ascertain the exact dates of the 
 2015 Yankee Security Convention. DJ also spoke of the condition of the present MLA booth and what is needed in 
the future.  
 
 Carl Feinberg reports that he noticed a banner at the 2014 Yankee Convention showing the date for the 
2015 convention. He attempted to find the date at the meeting via cell internet but to no avail.  
 
 Under Christmas Party, President Dabenigno reports that all went well with plenty of food and entertain-
ment. The Toys for Tots collection for disadvantaged children went very well as the MLA membership was very 
generous. DJ was able to deliver the gifts to the Ma. State Police Baracks at Wellington Circle, Medford, 
MA...There was very positive support of MLA efforts by those viewing the drop off photos over social media.  
President Dabenigno stated that he looks forward to having future Toys for Tots drives and that this was a very 
worthwhile and meaningful event.   
 
 Under BBQ, All went well in 2014. President Dabenigno will seek input by membership of what changes if 
any that they may like to see at the 2015 BBQ. 
 
 Under Website, President Dabenigno reports that all is going well.  
 
 Under Old Business there was nothing to report that has not already been stated.  
 
 Under New Business President Dabenigno will seek to have a review of the MLA  
By Laws. President Dabenigno stated that the By Laws should be reviewed and updated periodically.  
 
Also under New Business, President Dabenigno will hand out the new MLA membership cards to pay up members 
at the January MLA General Meeting on Wednesday, January 14, 2015. Any membership cards not picked up by 
the end of March of 2015 will be mailed out to the member. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM   Respectfully Submitted    Fred Darcy, RL, MLA Secretary...  



Hallmark 
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D.J.’s grandfather passed away in December. 
 
Vincent C. Dabenigno– 88, A life long resident of Somerville passed away 
on December 21, 2014. 
Beloved husband of the late Helen I. (Leehan), 
Loving father of Donald J. and Paula M. of Medford, Joseph M. and his 
wife Jennifer of Stoneham and the late Robert J. Dabenigno. 
Brother of the late Joseph Dabenigno.  Dear grandfather of D.J., Michelle, 
Julie, Katie and Matthew.   

D.J. had a fall  hope all 

is well.   

Henry Brunelle 
August 27, 1930 - December 28, 2014  
Dracut, Massachusetts | Age 84 

"Hank the Locksmith" 

 

Henry O. Brunelle, age 84, of Dracut, MA formerly of Lowell, MA died Sunday, December 28, 2014 at 
Saints Hospital, Lowell, MA. He was the beloved husband of Alice (Lozeau) Brunelle to whom he was 
married for 63 years. He was born in Dorchester, MA and spent the majority of his life living in Lowell, 
MA. He was the proprietor of Hank & Sons Locksmith Service and could be seen puttering around his 
key shop where he worked up until September of this year. He attended St. Francis Church in Dracut, 
MA and was a member of the Massachusetts Locksmith Association. Henry joined the MLA in June of 
1985. 

He is survived by his wife Alice, 2 brothers, Edward Charity and his wife Jane, Robert Charity and his 
wife Susan and 3 sisters, Dolores LeHeroux, Jacqueline Gauthier and her husband Roger and Shirley 
Capsalis and her husband James; 2 daughters, Pauline Sigman and Jeannie Lambert; 5 sons, Joseph 
Brunelle, Maurice Brunelle and his wife Lynn, Richard Brunelle and his wife Donna, Michael Brunelle and 
his wife Karen and John Brunelle; 11 grandchildren Christopher, Nicole, Robert, Rosland, Jessica, Ma-
son, Lindsey, Jacob, Sarah, Bre and Matthew and many great grandchildren, nieces and nephews. 
Henry was also the godfather to Roger Toupin and Melanie Hudon. 



 

Wanted: 

If you have any tech tips 

that you would like to 

share in the newsletter, 

please email, Carl at  

carlslock50@gmail.com 
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BRANDS AND PEOPLE YOU KNOW  

SOLUTIONS YOU CAN RELY ON 

NEW ENGLAND OFFICE 781-453-5300 

www.allegionne.com 
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"If I had 
only known, 

I would 
have been 

a locksmith." 
Albert 
Einstein  

January’s Meeting Attendance February’s Birthdays 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU: 

Barbara Baker 

Kenneth Beltram 

Bill Carr 

Francis Casali 

John Casey 

Thomas Cason 

Christopher Covelle 

DJ Dabenigno 

Fred Darcy 

Steven Davis 

Carl Feinberg 

Jacob Feinberg 

Zaven Ghazarian 

David Johnson 

Mark Johnson 

Michael Kippenberger Sr. 

Michael Kippenberger Jr. 

Mario Lituri 

Robert Michalski 

Jesse Minghella 

Philip Minghella 

Nicole Salemme 

Michael Turmel 

Richard Weisse 

 

 The Executive 

Board believes that docu-

mented training will / 

might become an issue in 

the future. The MLA Data 

Base can track training 

and print reports that 

Locksmiths take. All that 

is needed, ID# or Name, 

Class, date and the num-

ber of hours of the 

course.  Email the infor-

mation to 

 carlslock50@gmail.com 

ACCOMANDO CATHY-ANN 

BLOIS KEVIN 

COLEMAN CPL/CPP DONALD A. 

DIORIO ROBERT J. 

FUDGE SR. RICHARD L. 

GHAZARIAN ZAVEN 

HANOIAN LEO 

HUNTOON RYAN KENNETH 

JEKNAVORIAN CRL ARMEN ARA 

MOBILIA JOHN G. 

PAVIDIS JOHN M. 

PURPURA FRANK J. 

REINBOLD CURTIS J. 

ROBERTMICHAEL H. 

CAWLEY JOYELLE G. 

KENNEY BERNARD J. 

CARDOOS MICHAEL 

ALBERTY' DASMID 

GREEN JR. ALVESTER 

MAESTRANZI ROBERT E. 
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2014 - 2015 MLA Executive Board & Committees 

President 
D.J. Dabenigno 
617-771-3526 
dabbslock@aol.com 

Vice President 
Michael Kippenberger 
978-887-2250 
mtk@bpsk12.org 

Treasurer 
Kenneth Beltram 
617-620-2173 
kenabeltram@aol.com 

Secretary 
Fred Darcy 
617-913-5875 
Ftd118@verizon.net 

Membership Chairman 
Carl Feinberg 
508-675-2480 
Carlslock50@gmail.com 

Keeper of Records 
By-Laws 
Mario Lituri 
781-893-2117 
Lituriandson@hotmail.com 

Sgt of Arms 
Chuck Viola 
781-350 5770 
cviola@dabbslock.com 

Membership Committee 
Barbara Baker 
781-229-9992 
bb.ss@comcast.net 

Membership Committee 
Mini-Show 
Jacob Feinberg 
508-675-2480 

jakecls50@gmail.com 

Membership Committee 
Mike Turmel 
978-475-5020 
mikeskeys@comcast.net 

Membership Committee 
Rick Weisse 
617-472-2177 
Rweisse@comcast.net 

Membership Committee 
Joe Yerardi 
781-248-6261 
joeslockandkey13@gmail.com 

Promotional Material 
Roger Alessandro 
617-523-3770 

Hallmark 
Denise Feinberg 
508-675-2480 
Dfeinberg40@gmail.com 

Newsletter Publisher 
Amanda Feinberg 
508-675-2480 
Feinberg.amanda@gmail.com 

License Committee 
John Casey 
interwit@hotmail.com 
781-933-9999  



Map & Directions to Lexington Meetings 

FIRST CLASS 

The Security Messenger 
C/O 1173 Bedford St. 
Fall River MA, 02723 

 

 

Place Address Label Here 

Place 

Postage 

Here 

 

Lexington Elks  
959 Waltham Street 

Lexington, MA 
 
From I-95/Rt-128:  
 

• Take Trapelo Road exit heading 
towards Belmont. 

 

• Turn left at lights, intersection 
with Lexington Street.  

 

• Follow Lexington Street, be-
comes Waltham Street. 

 

• Lexington Elks will be on your 
left. 

 
The Massachusetts Locksmith Association 

Security Messenger 
 
 

February 2015 


